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On August 1, 2003, the Iroquois Gas Transmission System, L.P. (Iroquois) submitted a petition to the Connecticut Siting council (Council) for a declaratory ruling that the proposed installation of a new impressed current ground bed along the existing Iroquois natural gas transmission line in Milford does not constitute a modification of this facility and that the proposed work would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect, and therefore no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would be required from the Council.  This project is similar to petitions submitted by Iroquois in previous years and approved by the Council for ground bed systems in Sherman and Shelton (petition 413) and in Newtown (petition 450).

On August 13, 2003, Brian Emerick of the Council and Robert K. Erling of the Council staff met Stephan A. Ariyan, Spencer Robinson, and Kim Collette of Iroquois; Peter Crabtree, Assistant City Planner for the City of Milford, and Maryrose Palumbo, City of Milford Inland Wetlands Compliance Officer, for a field review of this project in Milford.

To protect the coating of the Iroquois natural gas pipeline from corrosion, Iroquois uses an impressed current ground bed to apply a small electrical current to the pipeline.  This method of cathodic protection can reach large lengths of the pipeline from a single location, and consists of a rectifier, anodes, and positive and negative connections.  Anodes installed in the ground impress a small DC current onto the pipeline.  The proposed Milford ground bed would be installed southwest of the intersection of West Avenue and Schoolhouse Road.  The proposed site of the ground beds consists of second growth forest.  Although the pipeline itself crosses a wetland on this property, the work proposed for this project would occur outside wetland boundaries.

The ground bed site would consist of approximately 220 feet of the existing Iroquois right-of-way and a 20-foot by 30-foot area adjacent to the existing right-of-way.  The ground bed itself, consisting of an anode and an interconnecting cable, would cover approximately 240 feet.  The rectifier, which converts AC current to DC current, would be mounted on a new utility-type pole.  The anode would be placed in a vertical boring some 50 to 75 feet below grade.  The trench for the cable would reach a depth of up to six feet.  Iroquois intends to clear only as much vegetation as is necessary to provide sufficient room for safe construction.  The cables for the ground bed would be buried to a depth of approximately 2 to 4 feet, and no blasting would be required.

The nearby wetlands areas would be protected during construction by the use of silt fence and hay bales.  The City of Milford Inland Wetlands Commission had a meeting on this project on September 3, 2003, and approved this project. Staff has attached the documents received from the Milford Inland Wetlands Commission to this report.
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